
 
Minutes from Friends of Atascadero Lake Board Meeting September 15, 2015 

 
Present: Nancy Hair Paul Murphy, Jon Trumbull, Don Lynge, Joni Walter, Olan Kaigel. Guests: Chris 
Walter, Chase Gross (and son Levi) 
 

 Meeting called to order by Paul Murphy and Paul introduces Chase Gross, electrical contractor 

 Chase presented to the board a bid to install an electrical pole and panel that would come from 
the main PGE pole (15’ run) to another pole which will house a “rain tight” 100 amp panel. 
Chase explained that this work needs to be done, inspected and approved by the city, before 
PGE will “power up” and connect the 100 amp panel. His bid is for $543.00. Chase reduced the 
bid by $100 as his donation to Friends of Atascadero Lake. Thank you Chase! This bid does not 
include the 50 amp run from the new pole to the well. Nancy Hair moved that we accept the bid 
and it was seconded by Paul Murphy and all approved. 

 Treasurer’s Report August/Joni Walter: We had a balance of $32636.56, we added from the 
GoFundMe $206.87, we spent $3,132.46 for our participation in the Chamber Expo on 
September 17th and our PGE deposit. This left us with a balance of $29,710.00. 

 Business Expo/Joni Walter: We are all set 

 Paul Murphy had a meeting with John Shoals of PG&E regarding future grants from PG&E. PG&E 
cannot give to capital projects, but they might be able to help us in other ways. He seemed very 
interested and receptive about our Mission and improving Atascadero Lake. 

 Well to Lake Pipeline/Don Lynge, Paul Murphy: After all utilities came out to mark their 
underground utilities we found out that there is an existing main gas line that in spots is right 
where we wanted to lay our pipe. You cannot run a water line within 5 feet of a gas line. We 
have revised our plan, re- marked the road, 811 has been called again and now we are waiting 
for the city to come out and give their input and approval for the new plan. We will need new 
engineering drawings, but need approval from the city first before we move ahead. 

 Colony Days Parade is October 18th/Bob Edmonds. We have an idea of what we want to do. It 
was agreed that it is important to have something so we will draw attention to our group 

 Lake Perimeter Clean Up/ All set for 10/24. We agreed we will provide a simple lunch of hot 
dogs, chips and drinks to the volunteers. 

 Kiosk/Don Lynge: All the materials have been purchased and we will be having a work day soon 
to put it together and deliver it to its new site in the Lake Park. 

 Lake Fest/Don Lynge: We want to have a “Lake Fest” to celebrate the lake. We think the 4th of 
July could be a good date. We want to involve the city and other organizations and plan a very 
family oriented day with games, music, food, and water fun (peddle boat races, stand up paddle 
board races, etc).  

Respectfully Submitted, 
Nancy Hair, Secretary, Friends of Atascadero Lake 
 
The annual Atascadero Creek Clean Up is Saturday, September 24th. Meet at city hall at 8:30, bring 
gloves, and wear sturdy shoes and a backpack for your water. Help keep our waterways clean! 


